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Newest active sites
Three more sites have activated as Stablemates participa-
tion continues to accelerate over the summer. 
     Anne Arundel Medical Center in Annapolis, Md., is led 
by PI Mary Young, M.D. Dr. Young is board certified in 
therapeutic radiology and has been affiliated with Annapo-
lis Radiology Associates since 1993.
     Joseph Whitlark, M.D., FACS, is a thoracic surgery 
specialist and PI for the trial at Penn State / Mount Nit-
tany. He is board certified by the American Board of Tho-
racic Surgery and by the American Board of Surgery.
     The effort at Swedish Medical Center in Seattle is led 

by Brian Louie, M.D., a thoracic surgeon. Dr. Louie is 
director of research and education for the Division of 
Thoracic Surgery.
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Subsite update
Active:
•	 Anne Arundel Medical Center 
•	 CHUM-Notre Dame Hospital 
•	 Henry Ford Health System
•	 Lifespan Oncology Clinical Research
•	 Memorial Health University
•	 Ohio State University
•	 Penn State (Mount Nittany Medical Center)
•	 Penrose Cancer Center
•	 Swedish Cancer Institute
•	 University of Kentucky
•	 University of Louisville Physicians
•	 University of Maryland

•	 UT Southwestern Medical Center
•	 West Clinic / University of Tennessee

Completed contracts and IRB approval:
•	 Boston University
•	 Intermountain Medical Center
•	 Ochsner Medical Center
•	 Ottawa
•	 University of Colorado 
•	 Wake Forest

Completed contracts:
•	 Mayo Clinic Rochester
•	 Metro Minnesota
•	 Providence Health and Services
•	 Rutgers Cancer Institute of NJ



 Clarification on eligibility.  Please check “Yes” on the online 
eligibility form in REDCap if the prospective trial participant has “no prior 
invasive malignancy, unless disease-free for ≥ 3 years prior to registration 
(exceptions: non-melanoma skin cancer, in-situ cancers)”. Some sites have 
been checking “No” to indicate their patients have no prior malignancies, 
without observing the negative phrasing of the question. Please check “Yes” for your eligible patients!

 Getting paid.  If we have requested a W-8 or W-9 form from your site, please expedite sending it in so 
that we can pay you.

 Patient plans. As a reminder, please submit plans on an ongoing basis for all patients. A rapid review 
will be conducted prior to treatment of the first patient, while all others may be submitted after treatment.

Quick tips

Visit the Stablemates 
website

www.joltca.org 

Reminder: July 15 lunch meeting in Dallas
There will be a Stablemates trial luncheon this week at the upcoming NRG meeting in Dallas. Dr. Robert Tim-
merman, study co-PI, and other members of the Stablemates team will be presenting updates about the study 
and hosting a discussion from noon-1pm on Friday, July 15 at the Sheraton. If you have any questions, please 
contact Lynn Baker at Lynn.Baker@utsw.edu.


